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Principal’s Report 
 
Attendance CSEF (Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund) 
If you have a child currently enrolled at Wodonga Middle Years 
College and you or your child currently hold one of the following: 
• Centrelink Health Care Card 
• Pensioner Concession Card 
• Veterans Affairs Gold Card 
You are then eligible to receive $225 under the Camps, Sports 
and Excursions Fund announced by the Victorian Government. 
Completed forms must be returned to the front office along with a 
copy of your concession card (Health Care, Veterans Affairs, 
Pensioner) by the end of Term 2. 
Funding payments will be paid direct to the College and placed 
on the student account to be used for any camps, sports 
activities or excursions they are involved with. 
Application forms can be collected from the College front office. 
 
Wodonga International Learning City 
Our College is proud to be part of the international learning city, 
this attracts many students from all over the globe to our vast 
opportunities and educational pathways through primary, 
secondary and tertiary government education providers in 
Wodonga. On Monday last week a delegation of parents from 
Vietnam toured our city and its education providers, learning 
about the opportunities that our region offers. 

Maree Cribbes 
Campus Principal 

 
 

Sport 
 
Upper Hume Swimming 
Congratulations to all WMYC students who 
participated in the upper Hume Swimming 
carnival last Wednesday February 28.  The 

competition was 
hot all day with 

many of our 
students being 
among the place getters.  Huon 

student Lachie Payne broke some 
long-standing records and took out 
the under 15 boys age champion. 

Shooting 
The WMYC Shooting Team had 
their first practice last Friday at the 
Wodonga shooting range.  The 

team is made up of students who 
have previous experience and 
others who have just obtained their 

licence.  There will be more practise 
days at the range before the 
competition at Benalla later in the year. 

 

 

College Council 

 
Voting 
Parent voting  for vacancies on the College Council close at 4pm 
TODAY March 5, 2018.  Voting envelopes can be left at the 
campus offices.  Thank you to everyone in the College 
community who has supported the election process. 

FELLTIMBER CAMPUS    Absence Hotline  HUON CAMPUS 
Hedgerow Court, Wodonga, Victoria 3690  02 6057 9051   22-24 Mitchell Street, Wodonga, Victoria 3690 
Ph: 02 6057 9000,  Fax: 02 6059 2900     Ph: 02 6057 9000, Fax: 026024 3633 
        

Email: wodonga.middle.years.co@edumail.vic.gov.au 
www.wmyc.vic.edu.au  

http://www.wmyc.vic.edu.au/


Harvest Program 
 
The Wodonga Middle Years College Harvest Program has been 
in full operation since being established several years ago. Staff 
member Helena Foster has been overseeing the garden and the 
harvesting of its fruits and vegetables from the ground up. 
Students regularly tend to the garden, learning about what’s 
involved in growing the produce and then how to best utilise it in 
the kitchen, with the students turning their harvest into sellable 
items at markets and in the foyer of the Felltimber campus front 
office.  
“One of the aspects of the project is to teach the students about 
sustainability” said Helena “Students really like to see the plants 
growing and then to see how that can be used in their cooking 
classes, it’s exciting” she 
said. 
On Tuesday Helena, 
Year 7 student Mason 
Stanley and Katy 
Meiklejohn were in the 
kitchen, taking some of 
the Eggplants that they 
had harvested earlier in 
the morning and using 
them to make an Indian 
dish. 
The harvest program is 
just one of the many programs that are unique to the Wodonga 

Middle Years College and allow for every student to achieve their 
full potential.  

 

Stars of the Border 
 
Fundraising 
The total sum raised during February by the Bridge Cafe and 
Central Perk Café from the sale of milkshakes, and from staff 
lunches at the swimming carnival is $1417.05!  A great effort from 

everyone!.  Funds raised are going towards the Cancer Council 
‘Stars of the Border Dance for Cancer’. 

 

  Every Student, Every Opportunity, Success For All 

Dates to Remember 

Dates for 2017/18 Activity 

March 6 ► Felltimber Year 7 Immunisations 

March 12 ► Labour Day Holiday 

March 14 - 16 ► Phillip Island Camp - Huon 

March 20 ► Information Evening and Tours 

March 27 - 29 ► Phillip Island Camp - Felltimber 

March 21 ► Harmony Day 

March 28 ► Student Led Conferences 

March 29 ► Term 1 ends 

April 16 ► Term 2 starts - Pupil Free Day 

April 17 ► First Day for Students Term 2 

Wodonga Junior Football Club (AFL)  
PLAYERS WANTED 

Registrations a closing soon but we still require players for all 

age groups. 

Under 16’s (Born 2002 & 2003) 

Under 14’s (Born 2004 & 2005) 

Under 12’s (Born 2006 & 2007) 

  

Training will be Wednesdays & Fridays and we play on Sun-

days 

 

For further information 

www.wodongajfc.sportingpulse.net 

Or call 0418 699 8583 

http://sportingpulse.net

